
 
NRC PUBLIC MEETING MAY 18 IN ROCKVILLE, MD, TO DISCUSS  
UPCOMING SEISMIC REVIEW OF U.S. NUCLEAR POWER PLANTS 

 
 
 Nuclear Regulatory Commission staff will conduct a public meeting at the agency 
headquarters in Rockville, Md., on Wednesday, May 18, to discuss the information and analysis 
needed for an updated understanding of seismic hazards at U.S. reactors. 
 
 The NRC will hold the meeting in the Commission Meeting Room of the agency’s One 
White Flint North building, 11555 Rockville Pike in Rockville, from 9 a.m. – 3 p.m. NRC staff 
will provide an update on Generic Issue 199 (GI-199), which over the past few years has been 
examining updated seismic models and information for Eastern and Central U.S. nuclear power 
plants. GI-199 continues to conclude the plants can safely withstand earthquakes at their sites. 
 

Discussions for the remainder of the meeting will focus on how to develop the best 
available seismic information and the best available methods for evaluating that information, as 
well as considering strategies for conducting the work as efficiently as possible. The public is 
invited to participate at designated points in the agenda. A teleconference will be available; 
please contact Jonathan Rowley at 301-415-4053 by May 16 for details. 
 

NRC staff will consider information from the meeting in preparing a Generic Letter 
regarding GI-199 for later this year. The letter is expected to ask U.S. nuclear power plants to re-
evaluate their seismic hazards. The NRC discussed preliminary GI-199 findings last year; more 
information on the issue is available on the NRC website. 
 
 

 
 
 

### 
 

 
News releases are available through a free listserv subscription at the following Web address:  

http://www.nrc.gov/public-involve/listserver.html. The NRC homepage at www.nrc.gov also offers a SUBSCRIBE 
link. E-mail notifications are sent to subscribers when news releases are posted to NRC’s website. 
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